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Principal’s News                      Tuesday 1 December 2020 
 
 

Year 5 had a great day for their excursion yesterday. The SUP experience, games and BBQ lunch was a 
great reward for their efforts this year and one I’m sure they will hold as a highlight of their year. 

Captain’s Speeches 

Our prospective 2021 School Captain’s speeches were screened in all our primary classes last week and 
they are to be commended on the way they represented themselves in them. Voting has taken place 
and the 2021 Captains will be announced at the School Awards section of our presentation assemblies 
on Thursday 10 December. No matter who is elected, I know our students will have fine role models in 
all that gave their speeches.  

Broulee’s Got Talent 

It has been fantastic to see and hear the excitement of all our acts getting ready for the BGT finals, 
which will be videoed for all classes to see. The different format is so we can still have the event in a 
COVID safe way and there has been some very creative thought put into the videos. We look forward 
to watching all the videos when done.   

REGROW Project 

Convoy of Hope’s Regrow- School Children Planting Project is an initiative that brings school children 
and Eurobodalla Council together to facilitate the nurturing, planting and regeneration of bushfire 
affected residential areas of the Eurobodalla. 

As part of the program our school has been nurturing plants for the purpose of providing them to 
residents of the Eurobodalla to regenerate their bushfire affected gardens and restore much needed 
habitat and ecosystems. 

On Wednesday 2 December, we will have plants out for collection by anyone in the community who 
lost plants during the bushfires. We will be setting up the plants along the fence with Captain Oldrey 
Park from 9:30 to 11am and predominantly have a selection of grasses as can be seen in the photos. 
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Students vs Staff Netball 

This Thursday will see the staff taking on the students in a game of Netball. The staff have been 
stretching and limbering up in preparation for the contest and it is sure to be a tight one. I know the 
students will want to get one up on the teachers and will be going all out to make sure that happens.  
 

This Thursday’s virtual assembly will be led by 3B. 
 
Matthew Rose 
Principal 

 

Upcoming events:  

    Fri 4 Dec – Yr 3 Magic Mountain Merimbula Excursion 
    Thu 10 Dec – Yrs. 1 – 6 Presentation Day (Invited guests only) 
    Fri 11 Dec – Kindergarten Excursion to Mogo Zoo 
    Mon 14 Dec – Yr 6 Farewell Dinner & Disco – 5:50 pm 
    Wed 16 Dec – Yr 6 Farewell Assembly & Goodbye – 10:30 am 
    Wed 16 Dec – Last day of Term 4 for students 

 

Weekly Class Awards 

FISH:   Fair   Inclusive    Safe   Honest 

                  Class Awards                Term 4 Week 7 

6D Jake Carthew    Stephanie Westbury      Hayden Fairweather    Dylan Getuya 

5/6E Tim Perks       Lily Compton      Emaleigh Murphy       Ede Uil 

5M Lance Stevens      Tristan Heinemann     Donovan Wade       Dylan Cooper 

4/5H Lachy Plenty      Isla Chalker       Katalin Patyus       Jade Berry 

4W Daisy West        Max White      Harper Ireland 

4M Pema Keogh    Memphis Retallick     Thomas Canbulat    Bailey Woodward 

3B Donni Gonzalez   Archie Jackson    Reilly Plenty   Bryce Slater   Wyatt Dohrn     

2/3C Austin Bussani Wright      Lochie        Nate Domeny     O’Shea Clohesy 

2F Poppy Mitchell        Zara McCarthy     Neil Reid 

1/2E Jay Cuthbertson       Esme Conolan       Piper Ladmore      Harri Baggs 

1L Kai Turner          Isabella Stanton         Ethan Roberts 

1D Luke Woodward         Matilda Douros       Abigail Piper   

KW Reuben Downes       Willow Dohrn       Zariah Harrison      William Marks 

KD Hazel Runko       Sophie Bueters      Jasper Jackson      Charlotte Campbell 



Silver Awards 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Gold Awards  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Presentation Day 2020 

Our Presentation Day is fast approaching and there is some important information to 

share with all our school community. 

 Due to our COVID safety restrictions there will be a limited number of 

dignitaries invited to present awards this year. 

 Student awards will be presented at four separate assemblies. 

    Stage 1 at 9 am 

   Stage 2 at 9:40 am 

    Stage 3 at 10:20 am 

 All other major awards, investiture of captains and house captains at 11:40 am 
 

OUR CAPTAINS WILL BE VERY BUSY! 

 Early Stage 1 will be holding a separate event. 

 Only those students receiving awards have a limited number of guests invited. 

Those guests will have replied to an email or phone call from our office and 

supplied names and contact details of each person attending. Remember to 

keep the information confidential. We would very much like the students to be 

surprised when they’re announced for an award. 
 

Unfortunately no other guests can attend this year.  

 Guests will have allocated seating with spaces between family groups.  

 If you have received an invitation and have not yet responded we would ask 

that you do so as soon as possible to allow timely completion of our seating plan.  
 

It is great to be able to have a REAL assembly again and the students receiving 

awards will be very glad to have you there. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Stickers 
 

Aleera Murphy, Jordan Hatcher, Matilda Douros, 

Cameron Jenner, Finn Clohesy, Tatum Oates, 

Anjali Fraser, Eddie Brierley, Sadie Dunn,  

Pippa Apps, Kira, Willow Dohrn (2), Trent Willis, 

Calvin Stevens, Alara Slater, Tali Wood,  

Harper Ireland, Albie Baggs, Arabelle Bennett, 

Allirah Payne, Jay Cuthbertson, Jesse Bruhl. 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Broulee's Got Talent 2020 Information 
 

Students have been rehearsing hard and filming at school is beginning today for 

the Broulee's Got Talent acts. We look forward to sharing them with the school 

community in Week 10.  
 

If you are filming your child's act at home, thank you very much for your assistance. 

You can either email the video to anne.jones19@det.nsw.edu.au OR if you are using an 

iPhone or iPad, you can bring your device into the front office and AirDrop it onto a 

school iPad for Mrs Jones to then download it. If you have any questions, please just 

email me or see me at the front gate of an afternoon.  
 

Thank you 

Mrs Jones 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stage 1 Cody 

Stage 2 Riley 

Stage 3 Charley 

 



                                  JAMBEROO            By Mr Watts 2020 

They started arriving at half six in the morning 
Bushy tailed and bright eyed, none of them yawning. 

Into the bus, head count getting on.  
Highly pumped kids, this trip will be long. 

 

Quiet till Mogo then noise finally kicked in 
Singing and shouting, a terrible din. 

Mr Watts… Mr Watts… Don’t let them shout. 
But within 30 minutes they’d blown themselves out. 

 

Poor Aaron Dunne took 6 kids in his car. 
Without too much noise he didn’t get far. 

With Connor, well known as the noisiest kid. 
I don’t know how he kept from flipping his lid. 

 

It took 20 minutes to get the first query. 
A phrase in my life of which I’ve grown weary. 
“How much longer?” Cried little Miss Winter. 

Words when I hear them much worse than a splinter. 
 

Then came the other cry… Every teacher’s curse. 
For trips on a bus, there isn’t much worse. 
Mr Watts! Mr Watts! I’m going to be sick. 

Hurry up Mr Watts…. You’d better be quick. 
 

Up on my feet as I move down the aisle. 
Stuff my hat in his lap – 10 points for style. 

Back with the sick bag – less than seconds to spare. 
Situation in hand – no spew everywhere.  

 

Ulladulla! Yes, we’ve made it – time for a stop. 
A quick sigh of relief… no sign of a gift shop. 

Max’s face is normal – he’s got pink in his cheeks. 
Although he probably feels he hasn’t eaten in weeks. 

 

Ulladulla to Nowra, time went by really fast. 
Kids peering through windows at life flying past. 
They say touch wood if you speak out too soon. 
Max, with another bag stretched like a balloon. 

 

Kiama so green where roads wind through the hills. 
Jamberoo getting closer for excitement and thrills. 

At exactly 10 we pulled in through the gate. 
Little did we know, there’d be a long wait. 

 

COVID protocol! – Only 10 at a time. 
Took 50 minutes to join up the line. 

Stuck in the bus in stifling heat. 
So much sweat we felt wet in our seat. 

 

Everyone was eager and just couldn’t wait. 
A huge sigh of relief as we walked through the gate. 

A quick sit down in hut one and two. 
For a list of the rules before they shot through. 

 

It would have been hard, resisting the run.  
Walking as fast as they could to the fun. 

The water was refreshing in the wave pool. 
Finally! At last! Our chance to get cool. 

 

The number one rule was to stay with your friends. 
Get through the rides before the day ends. 

Off they all shot in the blink of an eye. 
For down all the rides they wanted to fly. 

 

I got myself ready in my great big old swimmers. 
Big I might add, due to too many dinners. 

Then I headed straight to the Perfect Storm ride. 
Eager at last to try out this wild slide. 

 

On my way there I met some girls from my class. 
“Are you going on Sophie and Evie?” I asked. 

Evie was keen but Sophie not so. 
Though she said she’d join in if I promised to go. 

 

It took us some time to get onto the ride. 
But soon we were hurtling way down inside. 

There were crashes and bumps, we were all thrown around. 
And I wished that I’d remained outside on the ground. 

 

Quickly we searched for a more leisurely place. 
Where we bobbed in the water without breakneck pace. 

Lazy River we called it, and for those in the know. 
It’s the place to unwind and just go with the flow. 

 

We headed then to a place called “The Rock.” 
And as I looked down I hoped not to flop. 

Falling through space I came down with a slap. 
It stung for ten minutes – you can be certain of that. 

 

Taite did the same. His arms slapped down hard. 
His flesh turned bright red as though he’d been charred. 

I couldn’t stop the smile that crept over may face. 
Taite finally quiet - I’m liking this place. 

 

It didn’t seem long before we called out “Lunch time!” 
The biggest problem was, we weren’t sure where to line. 

To get to the café that distributed our lunch. 
We’d need GPS and much more than a hunch. 

 

Food bolted down and scraps in the bin. 
Time for the fun of round two to begin. 

Off they all ran with a laugh and a shout. 
Up the 1000 steep steps to the slide called “Splash Out.” 

 

The guides at the top had to time it all right. 
So we didn’t all crash at the end where it’s tight. 

Off shot the kids all picking up pace. 
Then me sliding after - All poise and grace.   

 

Back up the hill towards the Big Funnel Web. 
Some of these kids must be out of their heads. 
This time we dragged along little Daisy West.  

Determined at last to put her to the test. 
 

Others ran past having gone down the slide. 
Determined to give it another 10 rides. 

They passed me flat out with hardly a glance.  
With Ms “A” right behind, not missing her chance. 

 

We asked Daisy if she was alright to go 
The look on her face screamed a definite “NO” 

We plunged and we smashed right there in the dark 
When we emerged “No, No, No!” was her only remark. 

 

No injuries – No nonsense – No crying or tears. 
Many overcoming some deeply held fears. 

Not to mention the boys change room and loo 
Where sitting on the floor was a little brown poo. 

 

The ride back home was a hullabaloo. 
Kids eating lollies and 

“sick” 
Children too. 

 
Thanks to the team – Ms M’s supervision 

Quelling unrest and any derision. 
A thank you to Mel for coming with us. 

I bet you’re glad you sat near the front of the bus. 

 



Broulee After School Care is NOW BOOKING for 2021. Did you know -  

 We’re a local family owned business and 2021 will be our fifteenth year of caring for local kids! 
 We are a reliable service caring for school age children from Kindergarten to Year 6 
 We offer both after school care and vacation care all year ‘round 

Curious about what we have to offer? Come by and say hello any weekday afternoon from 3-6pm or give us 
a call on 0410 516 956.  
Broulee Vacation Care News – Summer School Holidays 2021 
VACATION CARE BOOKING NOW  
The Vacation Care will be OPEN for the Summer school holidays. 
OPEN for bookings now - come and see us @ the Broulee Public School Arts Centre or call 0410516956 for 
an Information Pack to be posted. Child Care Benefit is available.   
Service Provider: Vac/Care: 407259020H     A.S.C: 407256614X 
To request a pack by E-mail, write to: info@brouleeafterschoolcare.com   
 Please book ASAP to give us enough time to process your booking before the end of term. Any 
bookings after end of term will be charged casual fee. 
Thanks for your support and we hope everyone will enjoy our holiday program. 
*Vacation Care Dates* 
                    December 2020 
 Week 1 > Thu 17/12/20 & 18/12/20 - Pupil Free Days                          
                      January 2021 
Week 2 > Mon 4/1/21 – Fri 8/1/21 
Week 3 > Mon 11/1/21- Fri 15/1/21                         
Week 4 > Mon 18/21- Fri 22/1/21 
Week 5 > 25/1/21-28/1/21 Pupil Free Day      
Broulee Vacation Care will be vigilant in the practice of good hand hygiene and physical distancing to 
minimize the risk of Corona Virus. Parents please make sure to use hand sanitizer provided before signing 
your children in & out. Unwell children should not attend. 
Merry Christmas Everyone 
From Lakshman, Jennine & Team 
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